
 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Vertical Transportation Improvements at LAS Airport project in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Clark County Department of 

Aviation, located at 5757 Wayne Newton Boulevard, Las Vegas, NV 89119.  

 

The funding would be used for adding elevators and escalators in the public garage and baggage 

claim area as recommended by a recently completed LAS Landside Operations study. The 

improved vertical movement within the building and garage will result in greater safety with 

better separation of passengers and vehicles on airport roadways. 

 

This is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will enhance the accessibility, reliability, 

safety, and energy efficiency of vertical transportation systems at LAS Terminal 1. It will 

improve the capacity of the airport and elevate the travel experience for over 16 million 

passengers annually.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 49 U.S.C. 47100 et seq, and it will enhance airport safety. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress

 


